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Date: November 8, 2024 

 

Dear Parents,  
 
We would like to convey our thank you note for your active participation during the “Topic Theme 
Days” this week for our primary students, as well as the assembly for our FS students. Your 
engagement is vital, and we look forward to your continued involvement in all the events scheduled 
for this month!  
 
We are thrilled to share that our students have performed exceptionally well at the inter-school level, 
securing prestigious awards during the RIT Dubai Engineering Competition 2024. 
 
We encourage all our parents to continue to support our students to take part actively in all external 
events to bolster their skills and to excel holistically. 
 
Our benchmark assessment, Arabic IBT is in progress. Our classroom practices focus on revisiting 
previous concepts ensuring that there is smooth progress, and our teachers will continue to challenge 
our students above curriculum standards as we wrap up Term 1 successfully. 
 
Our Governor of Inclusion, Safeguarding and Wellbeing, Ms. Amna Al Mutawa, conducted a learning 
walk and internal audit today to ensure our policies and systems are fostering a safe and inclusive 
environment for all our students and other stakeholders. She will be addressing our Arabic parents 
online regarding Positive Parenting on Friday, 15th November. Full details will be shared via Edunation 
shortly. 
 
Today, the AUS community proudly joined the region in celebrating the Dubai Fitness Challenge!  This 
initiative aims to promote the physical and mental well-being of all families throughout the month. We 
encourage all families to participate in community group events and positive family fitness 
programmes to reinforce the importance of a healthy mind and body. 
 
As a part of our commitment to excellence, we also want to remind you about the UAE Vision 2031, 
which aims to position the UAE among the best countries globally, focusing on areas such as 
economic development, innovation, education, and sustainability. UAE government has launched the 
“We the UAE2031” Vision, which seeks to bring the vision of His Highness, the President of the UAE, 
for the future of the country into reality. All institutions in the UAE are working collectively to achieve 
this, ultimately contributing to the goals of the UAE Centennial 2071 and the Fifty-Year Charter. There 
will be workshops., innovation challenges and “Best Idea” competitions for students that contribute to 
the UAE 2031 Vison pillars. 
 
We would want to further emphasise that attendance and punctuality remain our top priority. We urge 
all parents to ensure students, particularly Own Transport students, are dropped off on time. 
Late arrivals may affect their academic progress in accordance with our policies, as attendance is 
non-negotiable for transitioning to the next term and academic year.  
 
Thank you so much for your cooperation and understanding!  
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Activities Next Week 
 

 
 

Wishing you all a wonderful weekend!  
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Susan Rubin Varghese 
Deputy Principal  
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